#### ANNUAL REPORT OF THE

# E-DISCOVERY AND TECHNOLOGY LAW SECTION

#### FOR 2015-2016

May 10, 2016

### **Officers**

Officers of the Section elected for the 2016-2017 term will be:

Co-Chair: William R. Denny Co-Chair: James H.S. Levine Vice-Chair: Sara Beth A.R. Kohut

Secretary/Treasurer: Bruce W. McCullough

# **Meetings**

In 2016 the Section held a quarterly meeting in March and its annual meeting in May. Dates will be set for additional quarterly meetings in July, October, and January. At each meeting, the members discussed recent developments in e-discovery and technology law.

### **CLE**

The Section sponsored a CLE program entitled "Managing E-Discovery Effectively: Meeting the Expectations of Your Clients and the Court," on October 15, 2015. The topics included (1) a survey of e-discovery practice issues and recent developments; (2) finding the right balance: lawyer, vendor and client roles in the e-discovery process; and (3) judicial perspectives on attorneys' ethical obligations to the Court and their clients.

The Section has begun planning CLE on Data Security for fall 2016. We also have discussed ideas for a separate two-hour spring CLE.

# **Communications and Publications**

The Section is updating its web page on the DSBA website with a current list of officers, a list of scheduled meetings, and recent meeting minutes. The web page includes links to the electronic discovery standards of the Court of Chancery, the Superior Court and the United States District Court. Other relevant links will be reviewed and updated as needed. The Section sponsors a monthly column in The Journal entitled "Tips on Technology." In addition, volunteers are working on an article for publication in the Delaware Law Review.

Respectfully submitted,

Bruce W. McCullough